
 

 

Shvat  15,  5782 

January 17, 2022 

 

Dear friends, 

As our peaceful Shabbat was ending, we were alarmed and horrified to learn 

about the hostage ordeal at Congregation Beth Israel, in Colleyville, TX. Whilst we 

were overjoyed the next morning to learn that the situation ended with no loss 

of life, we are very aware of the mental and even physical toll that this nightmare 

may have caused. 

We are warmed by the knowledge that, alongside State and Federal institutions, 

many US Jewish leaders have reached out to help, as well as those of other 

faiths. We are moved by resilience you show as a united Jewish community in 

face of such terror, together with how you are able to cooperate with those of 

other faiths. Although we in Israel have much to learn from, we have 

unfortunately experienced similar traumatic situations. Yet this means that we 

can offer help, support and understanding as you deal with the aftermath of 

this crisis.

 

We, members and leaders of the Masorti Movement, Rabbinical Assembly of 

Israel and the Schechter Rabbinical Seminary, offer you our prayers and any 

assistance that we are able to provide.

 

As we pray in the evening service:

 

וְהָסֵר 

סְתִירֵנוּ מֵעָלֵינוּ אוֹיֵב ... וּבְצל כְנָפֶיךָ תַּ

 

–

 

purge us of all enemies … conceal us beneath 

Your wings.

 

Bydidut, 

 

Ilana Mushkin Sophie Fellman Rafalovitz Rabbi Mikie Goldstein 

Chairperson, Schechter Chairperson, Masorti President, Rabbinical 

Rabbinical Seminary Movement Assembly in Israel 

Rabbi Avi Novis-deutsch Rakefet Ginsberg Rabbi Andrew Sacks 

Dean, Schechter CEO, Masorti Movement Director, Rabbinical 

Rabbinical Seminary  Assembly in Israel 

 




